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M E D I A  A D V I S O R Y  
 
   

Statement from Interim Phoenix Police Chief Michael G. Sullivan 

 

I am deeply troubled by the circumstances surrounding the death of Tyre Nichols. 

Quite frankly, what is seen on the video released is infuriating and offensive to the 

noble profession I love. I condemn the actions of those responsible.   

One of the core principles of policing is respecting the sanctity of life. The actions of 

those individuals go against that principle as well as the culture, training and values 

instilled in law enforcement officers.  

I understand that trust is the foundation of policing and we work hard every day to 

cultivate and maintain that trust. It saddens me that again, the actions of a few, have 

the capacity to cast a broad negative brush on the law enforcement profession.    

I am proud to lead the members of this department who put their lives on the line every 

day as they strive to protect the community they serve with pride and dignity. I commit 

to pushing our department to be a self-assessing, self-correcting agency with a strong 

process for accountability. I am grateful for the community’s partnership in maintaining 

a safe and vibrant city.  

 

     


